Iron County Memorial Building Restoration Committee

Meeting Minutes: April 11, 2016

Present: Bill Thomas, Joe Walesewicz, Laverne Morello, Dorothy Walesewicz, Karen Tenlen, Leola Maslanka, Pat DiLuna

Bill opened the meeting at 5:30. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Pat affirmed that the meeting was properly posted.

Pat read the minutes from the March 14, 2016 meeting. Motion made to accept the minutes, seconded and approved with a change. The color sample for the flooring was the same color as the members saw at Studio 54. When the color sample was laid on the floor there, it matched completely.

Joe received the estimate for the addition of the foyer area to be done. The total for the whole floor including entrance is \$20,876.92. On Thursday this week the County Finance Committee will meet and Bill will present the floor deal for consideration. The question of also including the Legion meeting room came up. Since the Legion holds their meetings there, and still will have meetings there for a month or so, the issue was tabled for later discussion.

COMMUNICATIONS; Joe met with the man who refinishes bowling lanes. Joe told him he didn't know enough about such a project and gave him Jeff Tenlen's name and phone number. They could do the job over Memorial Day weekend if the price is right.

TREASURER'S REPORT: There is \$8,747.12 in the checking account. All bills are paid and the quarterly taxes are paid. The next big bill will be the liquor license which comes in June.

FUNDRAISING: Dorothy reported that Brittany's mother said the summer is better for a fundraiser. She reported that Brittany's condition is improving. Silver Express also wants to help, but Dorothy didn't know if they were planning to entertain. The new director will keep in touch, but during the summer most of the students in Silver Express are scattered and the senior members will be graduated and not members anymore.

The prom is scheduled for April 23, followed by the Viet Nam Vets steak feed so the idea of keeping the decorations up and having another prom is not feasible. The decorations will have to be removed before the vets dinner.

SPRING CLEAN UP In addition to the yard work which needs to be done, Dorothy will try to get an estimate from a super-duper window cleaner to clean the building windows.

OLD BUSINESS Klassic Kruisers will be at the bowling alley on the 24th. There is a baby shower booked on Sunday the 17th.

Dorothy reported that the Historical Museum is celebrating their 50th anniversary and since they have no space clear for even cutting a cake they wondered if they could have the celebration in the Memorial Building. This was approved, but since no date has been set, they will have to work around the reservations already booked.

The All Class Reunion will use the whole building including the bowling alleys. The question came up about having music that night, perhaps 8 to 10. No decision was made because it has seemed in the past the folks attending mostly wanted to visit with each other. The Reunion committee will discuss this at their next meeting.

A flag was affixed to the old bulletin board which Bill found in a closet and it is at the west entrance.???

Several attractive donations have been made and are decorating the wall behind the bar. (We have discussed in the past some kind of acknowledgement of these donations. Has anything been done about it? PDL)

There has been a lot of work done on closets and organizing supplies used by the committee. One closet still needs shelves. A pile of "stuff" needs to be cleared out of the lower area and getting a dumpster was discussed so trash could be disposed of more easily, especially after summer weddings.

Our next meeting will be on May 16, 2016 at 5:30, same place.

Motion made, seconded, and approved to adjourn at 6:10.

Respectfully submitted. Pat DiLuna